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Do the City Council members realize that by setting up their ridiculous moratoriums they indirectly encourage tenants not to pay for their obligations?
Are they that unaware to know that if tenants falls behind for several months, they won't be able to payoff?

At least, they should put their money where their mouths are and provide funds to help the landlords.

Also, let them know that during their manipulations of the market, DWP is certainly grateful to them for finding the order to stay home during pandemic as
an opportunity to increase profit, by not only increasing the rate, but also charging considerably more at higher tiers.
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